
 

 

Reminder: Sterilization Consent Form for Medicaid Members 

November 1, 2024 

Neighborhood Health Plan of Rhode Island (Neighborhood) is reminding providers they must adhere to federal 

regulations regarding sterilization procedures for Medicaid members. Please note it is mandatory for these 

members to complete a consent form at least 30 days prior to undergoing any sterilization procedure.   

In addition, this form is considered a regulatory requirement as per the State of Rhode Island’s Executive Office of 

Health and Human Services which outlines federally mandated guidelines and billing requirements.  

While Neighborhood does not currently require submission of this consent form for claim processing, it is critical 

that the form be retained as documentation of compliance as it may be subject to review in future audits.   

For additional guidance, please refer to the Physician Services Payment Policy.  

Thank you for your attention to this requirement. If you have any questions about this notification, please contact 

our Provider Services team at 1-800-963-1001.  

Note: This notice was sent via email on November 1, 2024 to all providers registered for Neighborhood’s 

News and Updates. If you would like to be added to the distribution list, please click here to sign up. 

 

 

 

 

https://www.ecfr.gov/current/title-42/chapter-I/subchapter-D/part-50/subpart-B
https://www.ecfr.gov/current/title-42/chapter-I/subchapter-D/part-50/subpart-B
https://opa.hhs.gov/sites/default/files/2022-07/consent-for-sterilization-english-2025.pdf
https://eohhs.ri.gov/providers-partners/provider-manuals-guidelines/medicaid-provider-manual/physician/service-requiring
https://eohhs.ri.gov/providers-partners/provider-manuals-guidelines/medicaid-provider-manual/physician/service-requiring
https://www.nhpri.org/wp-content/uploads/2024/11/Physician-Services-Payment-Policy-11.01.24.pdf
https://lp.constantcontactpages.com/su/O9iV1DT

